
Welcome!
Summer Virtual Town Hall

❖ Thank you for joining us.

❖ The meeting will begin shortly.

❖ Your devices have been muted.

President, Julianna Barnes, Ed.D.

July 9, 2020



Town Hall 
Format

Host: Julianna Barnes, President

Moderator: Christianne Penunuri, Director, College & Community Relations

• This Town Hall is being recorded, with closed captioning, and will be posted to 
the Cuyamaca College website

• Your devices have been muted given the large number of participants

• Please use the “Chat” feature (Public only) to share thoughts and ask questions

• The Host & Moderator will stop to respond to questions periodically 
throughout the session

• Let's make this a "power focused hour" by minimizing distractions and 
avoiding multi-tasking



Today's 
Topics

• Repopulation (Reopening) Plan

• Budget Updates & Impact to Cuyamaca College

• Racial Equity

• Q & A



Checking in...

USING THE CHAT ROOM

IN A FEW WORDS

DESCRIBE ONE VALUE, SKILL OR HABIT THAT 
YOU GAINED WHILE WORKING FROM HOME 
THAT WILL STAY WITH YOU WHEN YOU 
RETURN TO THE NEW NORMAL



Virtual Commencement 2020



Virtual Commencement 2020



Laptop & Hotspot 
Distribution



Repopulation 
Plan



Repopulation Plan

Our Facilities, Maintenance & 
Operations crew has been busy 
preparing our College for physical 
distancing



HR MEMO

Beginning on July 13 July 27, we are entering Phase 1 of the re-population plan that includes employees who cannot perform 
their job duties remotely and will return to campus along with their supervisors, unless state or county directives 
change. Beginning July 13, employees will fall into three categories.

Employees who can work remotely

Employees who are able to work remotely will continue to telecommute in accordance with the telecommuting protocol, 
telecommuting agreement, and telecommute safety checklist. Once approved - for remote work- the telecommuting agreement 
should be signed and returned to Cheryl Detwiler or Lorena Carpenter in Human Resources by July 31.

Employees who will return to work on-site

Employees who are unable to complete work from home will be returning on-site. Employees will be required to follow 
county/state guidelines for physical distancing and face coverings at all times Employees returning on-site should also review
the Daily Checklist each day prior to returning to work and follow the guidelines. Additional online training will be available by 
the end of the week of July 7th on sanitation and personal hygiene.

Employees who are unable to work remotely and cannot work on-site due to risk or personal responsibilities

Employees that fall into this category should contact Cheryl Detwiler Cheryl.detwiler@gcccd.edu or Lorena 
Carpenter Lorena.carpenter@gcccd.edu in Human Resources for available options such as leaves, etc.

Repopulation Plan

mailto:Cheryl.detwiler@gcccd.edu
mailto:Lorena.carpenter@gcccd.edu


Q&A

Moderator Christianne will read some of the 
questions from the chat room



Budget Updates

2020-21 Budget Overview.. For Now

• Tentative Budget: $32,775,656 (Reflects an 8% Reduction, plus a 1% Deficit from 2019/20)

• Expenditures: $33,632,758* (Salaries/Benefits 94%)

• Shortfall AFTER Reductions: $857,102*

*Reflects approximately $2M in reductions



Action Steps to Reduce Shortfall

• Critical examination of all hires- Delay or Freeze Strategic Hires

• Reduce hourly employees

• Restrict travel

• Remove emergency facilities fund

• Limit purchases to essential needs; reduce operational costs

• Reduce summer, fall, and spring class schedules

• Factor in COVID-19 related costs



Next Steps- Budget

• Tentative Budget to the Board in July

• Build Adoption Budget based on August Revise
• Cut will likely not be as high as 8% this year

• May realize a cut mid-year so need to plan accordingly

• Need to reduce high salaries/benefits rate (currently 94%)

• Multi-year budget issue



Q&A

Moderator Christianne will read some of the 
questions from the chat room





Racial Equity



Racial Equity



Commitment to 
Anti-Racism



Advancing Racial Equity: Next Steps

• Cuyamaca College has joined the USC Race & Equity Center California Community 
College Equity Leadership Alliance. The “Alliance” will provide us with on-going 
professional learning opportunities to strategically develop and achieve equity goals, 
better understand and correct campus climate issues, and foster a sustainable 
culture of inclusion. Their first e-Convening entitled “Leading Productive 
Conversations about Racism” was attended by 20 members of our college 
community. There will be more opportunities to engage in Alliance work in the 
upcoming academic year.

• Opportunities to advance professional learning will be strengthened in areas such as 
racism, anti-Blackness, racial justice, and equity-mindedness. The Office of 
Institutional Effectiveness, Success & Equity (IESE) has developed a comprehensive 
website with rich reading and video resources for our college community. Other 
opportunities, such as webinars, will be widely distributed. (A free five-part series 
entitled “Black Minds Matter” led by Dr. Luke Wood and other scholars is available 
here.)

• The Academic & Classified Senate Presidents join me in affirming their commitment 
to embed conversations about racial equity and meaningful outcomes into the fabric 
of our governance structure. We will be convening with all Council Chairs this 
summer to plan accordingly.

https://www.cuyamaca.edu/college-info/planning/equity-book-resources.aspx
https://jlukewood.com/black-minds-matter/


Advancing Racial Equity: Next Steps

• The yearly offering of the Equity Minded Teaching & Learning Institute (EMTLI)
will continue to be supported to advance racial equity in the classroom. Thus far, 
over 50 full and part-time faculty have participated in an EMTLI cohort. Those 
interested in participating in the 2020-21 cohort can sign up here: 
https://www.cuyamaca.edu/college-info/planning/equity-in-teaching.aspx or 
contact the IESE Office.

• The Task Force on Racial Equity and Social Justice is being formed to advance this 
work. The Office of Institutional Effectiveness, Success & Equity (IESE) will join me 
in leading this Task Force and overall effort. As such, IESE will serve as the 
centralized unit for this critical work and will be reaching out to the many of you 
who informed me of the desire to be directly involved in supporting racial equity 
and social justice at our campus.

• Campus-wide conversations will continue throughout the academic year, to 
include opportunities at Convocation on August 12, along with Culture & 
Community Circles (previously Diversity Dialogues), and town hall meetings each 
semester.

https://www.cuyamaca.edu/college-info/planning/equity-in-teaching.aspx


Q&A

Moderator Christianne will read some of the 
questions from the chat room



Virtual Hall Chats



Closing

Thank you for joining us today!


